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 Fines and Traffic Law Working Group 

1. 
Meeting of members of the NLAF Fines and Traffic Law Working Group


The following organisations are represented on the working group.

· Aboriginal Legal Service NSW / ACT 
· CLCs 

· NSW Department Attorney General & Justice (DAGJ) 
· LawAccess NSW 

· Legal Aid NSW 

· Public Interest Advocacy Centre 

· Roads and Maritime Services (RMS)
· Shopfront 

· Salvos Legal 

The working group met on 7 May 2012 at the offices of the Aboriginal Legal Service (NSW / ACT).  
2.
Activities / outcomes


The objectives of the working group are set out in its Terms of Reference.  This report outlines the progress of the group towards achieving these objectives:
1.
Work with Legal Aid NSW, ALS and DAGJ to promote participation in the Work and Development Orders (WDO) program to key stakeholders and clarify referral pathways between them.

The working group has helped to coordinate the work of the Aboriginal Field Officers of the ALS and the Solicitors employed by Legal Aid on the WDO Project, as well as utilising the contacts and resources of the other members to increase the number of community agencies in regional and remote areas who become authorised to supervise the Orders. All staff are in place and a launch is planned for 5 June in Nowra.

Promotional material for the program has and will be distributed through the working group members as it becomes available. A letter to the Aboriginal Health and Medical Research Council (the peak body of the Aboriginal Medical Services) has been sent (by Legal Aid and the ALS) inviting them to promote participation by all their members. Once the aim of recruiting sufficient agencies to sign on as supervisors has been achieved, the working group will turn its attention to promoting  the program to those who might be assisted out of their debt.
2.
Explore practical and workable options for licensing non-licensed drivers and re-licensing disqualified drivers.

The working group prepared a submission to the NSW Aboriginal Taskforce regarding a suggestion to provide driver education in schools in RRR areas where there is a significant Aboriginal population, as an incentive to increase school attendance. An approach to include driver education in targeted schools has also been made to the Aboriginal Student Attendance Taskforce, convened by the Department of Education.

We now have regular attendance at the working group meetings by a representative of Road and Maritime Services (the former RTA). We continue to engage with the RMS to seek their involvement in a proposed trial of a court-based project at Taree to address hurdles in the re-licensing of disqualified and suspended drivers but agency restructure has delayed any commitment.
3.
Provide advice about traffic law and licence issues to the DAGJ Licence Disqualification Working Party.


The Working Group has provided input and advice to the Department of Attorney General and Justice Licence Disqualification Working Party. 
3. 
Next meeting

The working group plans to meet next on 15 August 2012.
John McKenzie
Chief Legal Officer, ALS (NSW / ACT)
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